

OAPCE Dufferin-Peel REGIONAL REPORT

Region: DPCDSB

Director: Ramez Takawy

Date: Summer 2025

Director Takawy continues to check Dufferin-Peel OAPCE email and reply on a weekly basis.

OAPCE Conference

Director Takawy attended the annual conference on **Saturday**, **May 24**, **2025**, in Niagara Falls at St. Michael's High School. Highlights available here:

<u>Conference Highlight</u>

Board of Directors Meeting (BOD):

Directors from across the province met virtually on Monday, June 16th to discuss the OAPCE Year End Report, Survey Results and Strategic Plan for the upcoming year. Director Takawy was unable to attend due to a previous commitment with Catholic School Council.

Annual General Meeting (AGM):

Directors and school reps from across the province met virtually on Thursday June 19th for regional meetings followed by the AGM. Co-Executive Directors presented the Year End Report outlining all that OAPCE has done throughout the year. All documents mentioned in the AGM can be found on the OAPCE website.

OAPCE Resources:

Many resources are available, from the Ministry of Education, from our Faith Partners and our Parents4Parents newsletters. So much to be found on the OAPCE Resource section of our <u>website</u>.

Our next OAPCE Dufferin-Peel meeting:

First meeting of the school year is usually in person at the Dufferin-Peel Catholic School Board (40 Matheson Blvd. W., Mississauga) at 7pm, pending availability. At this time a date has not been set, but will be posted on the OAPCE <u>Regional website</u> as soon as it has been scheduled.

Social Media

Instagram: @OAPCE85Facebook: OAPCE85!

• Follow us on X @OAPCEONTARIO

• Subscribe to our YouTube channel (5961) OAPCE - YouTube

Things to discuss and share at your next meeting:

- 1. Ensure that OAPCE is a standing item on your school council agenda.
- 2. At the Fall DPCDSB Elections, ensure an OAPCE Rep is elected for your school.
- 3. Share <u>Parents4Parents newsletter</u> with your school admin to send out to the school community.
- 4. Check out our OAPCE Blog topics and share them with your council
- 5. Share updates about **OAPCE** in Action
- 6. Ask ten parents to subscribe to our distribution list by visiting our website or Subscribe here
- 7. Encourage parents to visit OAPCE website

Wishing all our OAPCE school reps a relaxing and blessed summer vacation with their families!

